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MODJO DRY PORT UNDER
EXPANSION

and

integrated

agro-processing

According to him, the completion of

industries.”

the Modjo and other dry port and

The Modjo dry port and terminal is

terminal

laid on a 62-hectare of land and the

expansion would play a significant

port is right now under expansion

role

on a-128 hectare of land.

through creating flexible import-
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The Ethiopian Shipping & Logistics

Tefera emphasized that the first

The Modjo, Dire Dawa, Kombolcha

Services

(ESLSE)

phase of the Modjo dry port and

and Mekele dry port and terminals

announced that it is undertaking

terminal expansion construction is

are the leading ones in providing

dry port and terminals construction

completed and the second phase

huge services in the sector.

expansion countrywide.

would be finalized in two months,

Enterprise Deputy CEO Desalegn

While the entire work would come

Gebrehiwot said currently there are

to

seven dry ports and terminals plus

September 2017.

two dry ports and terminals will be

“Modjo

constructed
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completion
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country's

ETHIOPIA TO INSTALL
ELECTRONIC CUSTOMS
CLEARANCE SYSTEM

80%

Woreta in the near future.“The

containers storage imported from

construction of the dry port and

abroad.”

terminals is predominantly carried

Interconnecting the dry port and

out near various industrial parks

terminal

Ethiopia and South Korea signed a
with

the

Ethio-Djibouti
13-million deal for the installation of

railway is 50% complete.
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electronic

customs

clearance

ETHIOPIA SECURES OVER
1.6 BLN. USD FROM TOURISM

Derbew said 439,359 tourists from

system in Ethiopia.

all corners of the world visited the

According to the agreement South

country during the last six months.

Korea's

electronic

clearance

system

customs

called

"UNI-

ETHIOPIA IS IN NEED OF 566
AGRO-FOOD INDUSTRIES

PASS" will be installed in Ethiopia
by 2020, Korea Customs Service
said in a statement.

Ethiopia earned over 1.6 billion

South Korea has exported the UNIPASS system to a total of 11
countries,

including

African

countries Cameroon and Tanzania
. The total export value surpassed
400 billion won (348 million USD ).
UNI-PASS is the brand name of the
electronic clearance portal system
developed by KCS.

USD from tourism during the last
six months.
The

Ministry

of

Culture

and

Tourism yesterday disclosed that
the stated amount was secured
amid challenges of the past unrest
in some parts of the country.
Minister Dr. Hirut Woldemariam
said though the nation is blessed
with numerous tourist attractions,
the sector is in its infancy.
Presenting

the

report,

A

team

recommended

of

researchers

that

the

nation

needs more 566 medium and
heavy

agro-food

processing

industries specialized in ten kinds
to achieve vision 2025 of becoming
agro-food hub.
The finding after years of study

Tourism

specialist within the ministry Tedros

revealed that the nation needs to
scale up the existing size of agro-
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food processing industries from
750 to 1316. Some 566 heavy and
medium

heavy

agro-processing

ETHIOPIA AIMS TO
QUADRUPLE ELECTRIC
GENERATION

Ethiopia at the moment generates
a tally of 4,260 MW from water,

industries needs to join the sector.

wind and geo-thermal sources by

A document presented by Addis

which over 40 per cent is used for

Ababa Science and Technology

industrial

University (ASTU) focused on non-

allocated for the consumption of

food

service

agro-processing

industries

development stated that the nation
would

comparatively

be

advantageous if specialized in the
development of glue and incense in
Tigray State.

paper

and

pulp,

cosmetics and drugs and bamboo
is

more

profitable

in

Oromia,

SNNPS and Amhara States with
critical

focus

plantation.

power generation capacity by the
end of the GTP II (2019/20) in a bid
to meet the growing demand in the

to

commercial

Projects under construction in a
sense of urgency such as the
Grand Ethiopian Renaissance Dam
(GERD)

and

Genale-Dawa

III

hydro-electric dam, coupled with
other wind, solar and geothermal
sources would ascend country's
generation to 17,000 MW by 2020.

the

enterprises

rest

and

households.
The country is currently exporting
electric

power

to

Djibouti

and

Sudan, and is earning foreign
currency

country.

Whereas, the development of wood
products,

Ethiopia aims to quadruple electric

purposes,

in

addition

to

strengthening regional integration
in the Horn. However, this is
undertaken in a manner it does not
affect the domestic power demand
said EEP.
EEP also revealed the leap taken
in the construction of power grid
lines, sub-station infrastructure in
the last fifteen years. In this regard,
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19,000 meters of high voltage
transmission lines were installed so
far.
Studies conducted at various times
indicate that Ethiopia possesses
water and other natural resources
that

enable

the

country

to

potentially generate electric power
up to 50,000 MW.

HINESE TEXTILE,
MANUFACTURING
INDUSTRIES TO INVEST IN
ETHIOPIA

Ten giant Chinese companies have
decided to invest in Ethiopia,of
which half of them are licensed in

textile and garment manufacturing
industries, indicated the Ethiopian
Investment Commission.
Ethiopia has managed to attract
anchor companies during the first
six months of the current Ethiopian
budget year, despite under a State
of Emergency.
The country prioritized attracting
some
but
giant,
effective
companies which can meet the
targets of both the company and
the country. Following this strategy,
the commission has changed its
way of licensing projects; priority
has given to those with high profile.
It is in this strategy that the nation
has managed to attract the ten
giant
Chinese
companies,
according to Fitsum, Commissioner
of EIC. Jiangsu Sunshine Group is
among the ten companies that
decided to invest in textile and
garment manufacturing with an
outlay of close to one billion USD.

BERBERA ROAD CORRIDOR
DEVELOPMENT UNDER
DISCUSSION

Ethiopia and Somaliland to benefit
more from the development of
Berbera corridor
Prime
Minster
Hailemariam
Dessalegn
and
Somaliland
delegation led by Muse Bihi Abdi
held talks on bilateral and regional
issues.
Following the talks, Somaliland
Foreign Affairs and International
Cooperation Minister Dr. Saad Ali
Shire confirm that the friendly
relations
between
the
two
countries had gone a long way in
positively impacting both the
countries as well as the region.
The two sides discussed ways of
developing connectivity to benefit
more from Berbera Port.
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Transport Minister Ahmed Shide,
who also attended the talks,
indicated that both sides have
agreed to boost the capacity of
Berbera corridor.

SUGAR PRODUCTION TO HIT
A RECORD 7 MILLION
QUINTAL

produce an aggregate of
million quintals of sugar.

seven

The CEO further indicated that
eight factories have already taken
shape to commence production.
And the number of factories is
expected to reach 13 by end of
GTP II.
He added that the effort would save
the flow of hard currency.
Ethiopia has been spending over
130 million USD to import sugar
year in, year out.

Tendaho Sugar Factory

New Sugar factories construction
and the upgrading activities carried
out on existing ones are to come
to fruition as the country halts
sugar importation.
Ethiopian Sugar Corporation CEO
Endawek Abtie said that the
country is in the era of 'Sugar
Revolution' since 2010/2011 with
visions to meet domestic demands
and export surplus product.
Endawek unveiled that existing and
new factories, which are entering
production phase this year, would

TENDAHO IRRIGATION DAM
COMPLETED

The construction of sugar factory
and that of a new town is almost
similar, both demand huge labor,
cost as well as time, according to
Ethiopian
Sugar
Corporation
Communication Executive Officer
Gashaw Aychluhim.
The average sugar demand per
individual is estimated at 7-12 kg
per month. And the average
national sugar demand is 6-6.5
million quintals (600,000-650,000
metric tons). Hence, the production
exceeds the demands.

The dam has a capacity to hold
1.8 billion cubic meters of water
and irrigate 60,000 hectares.
The Ministry of Water, Irrigation
and Electricity announced that the
overdue construction of Tendaho
Irrigation Dam has been completed
.
According to the ministry , the
irrigation project was expected to
be finalized in three- year time
with 870 million birr budget. As the
construction of project is long
overdue and has taken eight year
more , the cost of the construction
has increased five-fold (5.6 billion
Birr) from the initial financial plan,
the ministry said.
Located in Afar State, Tendaho
Irrigation Dam has a capacity to
hold 1.8 billion cubic meters of
water and irrigate 60,000 hectares
of land.
Currently, the irrigation dam is
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cultivating 25,000
sugarcane plantation
6,000 households’
according to Fana
Corporate.

hectares of
and irrigating
farm land,
Broadcasting

INITIATIVE TO STRENGTHEN
DOMESTIC CATERING
INDUSTRIES

competitive

in

terms

of

price,

Pharmaceutical

Development

quality and quantity as well as

Institute,

supply of various inputs help to

Industry Development Institute and

produce catering.

the Ethiopian Airlines as well as

Indicating

that

the

Ethiopian

Ethiopian

representatives

Meat

of

Milk

various

Airlines Catering Department has

industries took part in the initiative.

been importing close to 90 % of

ADDIS-DJIBOUTI RAILWAY: A
'REAL PLUS' TO
MANUFACTURERS

food items for In-flight catering
services, the minister said the
country spends millions of USD to

The Addis-Djibouti Railway which is

this end.

currently on trial services is being

Ethiopian
Three state owned institutions held
extensive discussion on ways of
substituting imported ingredients
that used for preparing catering
foods .
Speaking

at

the

consultative

meeting, Industry State Minister Dr.
Mebrahatu
private

Melesse

sector

needs

said

the

to

be

In

-flight

Catering

expected to add an immense value

Director Aklilu Habtu for his part

to

said the Ethiopian Airlines has

operating in Ethiopia.

been spending over 100 million

Owing to the bulk of freight it can

USD for airline catering service.

transport, its delivery speed and

According to him, the airline has

lower

put into effect project aimed at

increase manufacturers efficiency

raising

and make them maximize their

local

catering

inputs

manufacturers

cost,

the

currently

railway

would

consumption to 80 % through

production volume.

working with local industries.

By the same token, it allows their

Ethiopian

Food

Beverage

and
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products enter to existing and new

projects

markets at large. “Since the railway

construction, will be 5,000 kms.

manufacturers in creating robust

touches several towns including

The

network,

and alternative market chains in

Mojo, Adama and Dire Dawa which

which is scheduled for construction

Sudan and north and northwest as

have more manufacturing firms, it

in different phases, covers the

well

essentially moves these firms into

development

Ethiopia.

high

global

industrial park sites in the country.

renewable energy traction and a

manufacturing firms are presently

Besides, a significant portion of this

standard gauge of 1.435m.

entering Ethiopia seeing the very

network is to be connected to

opportunity the railway offers.

bordering countries as part of the

The

African

gear.

Various

1,100

locomotives

readily
and

available

wagons

can

and

national

those

railways

corridors

Transnational

under

and

Project.
By now railway projects that are

single go. The rails move along a

progressing apace include the 392

1.453 standard gauge, which is in

kms long Awash - Woldiya / Hara

use in US, Europe and Asia. The

Gebeya, which is part of the East -

rail driven by renewable energy

West African Eailway Network, and

also dwindles the seven days

the 220 kms long Mekele – Woldiya

journey to 10 hours.

/ Hara Gebeya project, connects

A report from ERC shows the total

Ethiopia to Sudan and links central

length

Ethiopia to the north.

network,

the

national

including

railway

completed

opportunities

as

northeast
Both

rails

for

region
will

of

have

Railway

transport 3,500 tons of freight at a

of

bring

The completion of these routes will

ETHIOPIA BECOMES
MEMBER OF ASIAN
INFRASTRUCTURE
INVESTMENT BANK

The Board of Governors of the
Asian Infrastructure Investment
Bank (AIIB) has adopted a
resolution
that
approve
the
membership of Ethiopia and other
12 applicants to join the Bank.
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The announcement would bring the
total membership of the bank to 70.
“The interest in joining AIIB from
around the world affirms the rapid
progress we have made to
establish
the
bank
as
an
international institution," Jin Liqun,
President of AIIB as says.

daunting infrastructure needs.

TURKISH COMPANY TO
BUILD 1.5 BILLION USD
SOLAR ENERGY PROJECT

“I am very proud that AIIB now has
members from almost every
continent and we anticipate further
applications being considered by
our Board of Governors later this
year,” he added.
The 13 prospective members will
officially join AIIB once they
complete the required domestic
processes and deposit the first
installment of capital with the bank.
The shares allocated to the new
prospective members come from
the bank’s existing pool of
unallocated shares.
At its launch in January 2015, the
Asian Infrastructure Investment
Bank had 57 signatories to AIIB’s
Articles of Agreement.
The
Bank’s
total
approved
membership has now reached 70.
AIIB is a multilateral financial
institution
founded
to
bring
countries together to address the

ARGENTINE INVESTORS
INTERESTED IN ETHIOPIA’S
AGRICULTURE SECTOR

The Turkish
Reyrich
Plastic
Company announced that it will
build a solar energy project with an
outlay of 1.5 billion USD in
Ethiopia.
Chairman of the Board of the
company, Nehad Alayyoub, made
the announcement after a Turkish
delegation, including him, met with
President Mulatu Teshome. The
project will generate 600 MW
power, Alayyoub said.

Argentine investors are keen to
exploit Ethiopia’s investment in the
agriculture sector, the country’s
ambassador to Ethiopia said.
Argentina is one of the Latin
American countries that have rich
experience in agricultural practices.

ETHIOPIA AND SUDAN
LAUNCHED LAND
TRANSPORTATION SERVICE

MARCH | VOL.14 | 2017

A new public land transportation
service between Ethiopia and
Sudan launched.

highways that are mainly used to
transport export products and
import Sudan’s fuel.

The
cross-border
highway
stretching from Addis Ababa to
Khartoum will provide service in
accordance
with
agreements
reached on standards of vehicles,
tariffs and immigration rules of the
two countries effective Sunday,
March 10, 2017.

Moreover,
Ethiopiahas
been
constructing a number of transboundary highways to link its
borders with neighboring nations,
including Kenya and South Sudan.

The new public bus transportation
between the two capital cities has
come to operation after the
completion of a trans-border
highway project which took about 8
years to construct.

ALGERIA’S CEVITAL GROUP
TO INVEST IN ETHIOPIA

As per the tariff set, a passenger
must pay 60 USD to travel from
Addis Ababa to Khartoum, a route
that takes two-days by road.
A passenger is expected to
process a valid passport and visa
before leaving.
The
transport
service
will
strengthen bilateral ties of the
neighbors and enhance trade,
investment, tourism, and social ties
between the people.
It is also believed to facilitate
cooperation between communities
residing along the common border.
Ethiopia has three trans-border

Cevital
Group,
Algeria-based
conglomerate engaged in various
business sectors, expressed desire
to invest in Ethiopia in various
areas.
The Group is engaged in four main
business sectors - food processing,
industry, logistics & distribution,
automotive & services.
CEO of the Group, Issad Rebrab
made the remark during the
discussion held with Foreign

Minister Dr Workneh Gebeyehu.
The CEO said his company is
interested
in
investing
in
agriculture,
food
processing,
services and industry.
He added that his company has a
plan to establish huge investment
projects in Ethiopia, and it has
conducted market assessment for
the past three years to make the
plan real.
Sugar production and processing,
oil seeds and edible oil, and feed
are among the areas the company
has selected for its investment in
Ethiopia based on the assessment,
he added.
Cevital
Group
has
signed
agreement that will facilitate the
situation
for
the
company's
ambition to open sugar processing
plant with the public enterprises.
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DANGOTE GROUP
DIVERSIFYING INVESTMENTS
IN ETHIOPIA

jobs and economic value across
the continent in a range of
industries.

QATARI COMPANY TO
COMMENCE "BIG
PROJECTS" SOON IN
ETHIOPIA

Dangote Group has been active in
Ethiopia since 2015 producing
cement in the country.

The tycoon founded Dangote
Group over 30 years ago and has
turned his enterprise into the
largest business conglomerate in
West Africa and the largest private
employer in Nigeria.
Aliko Dangote has been investing
in 18 African countries, creating

The premier assured the investors
that his government will provide the
necessary support at any time.
Ezdan Holding Group CEO, Ali AlObaidli said “we started to
negotiate more than one year and
now we are almost at the final
stage regarding one of the big real
estate projects in downtown.”
Pointing out the basic reasons why
they chose to invest in Ethiopia, Ali
said, “First of all it is a stable
country, second its prime location
and also the population is above 90
million.”

Dangote Group has made its
intention of diversifying investments
in Ethiopia, looking at sugar
production.

The business tycoon and Dangote
Group President Alhaji Aliko said
that he plans to establish an
Ethiopian packaging facility in few
months as part of his efforts to
diversify.

some accommodations.”

A Qatari investor has expressed
interest to engage in real estate
development in Ethiopia during the
discussion held with Prime Minister
Hailemariam Dessalegn.
Sheik Dr. Khalid Thani Al-Thani,
Chairman of the Ezdan Holding
Group said “we are doing big
projects here in Ethiopia. I hope by
April (2017) we will be announcing
the size and the project that will be
built in downtown.”
Disclosing the type of investment,
the Chairperson said, “It is like a
shopping center, five-star hotel and

Ezdan Holding Group is one of the
top five companies in the Arab
world with an issued capital of 7.3
billion USD.
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UNILEVER GLOBAL
COMPANY TO EXPAND
INVESTMENT IN ETHIOPIA

announced that it would expand its
investment in cleaning agents and
personal care products.
The recently inaugurated factory
has been producing nine kinds of
products, including soaps and
powder soap, it was learned.

The British-Dutch multinational
consumer
goods
company,
Unilever Global, has expressed
interest to expand its investment in
Ethiopia.
Prime
Minister
Hailemariam
Dessalegn had discussion with
Unilever
CEO
at
Davos,
Switzerland.
The consumer goods company has
built a factory that has gone
operational last June with 13 million
Euros in Eastern Industrial Zone,
not far from the capital Addis
Ababa.
Unilever CEO Paul Polman said
the company has a plan to engage
in tea production too.
It will soon conduct feasibility study,
according to the CEO.
On the other hand, the company

INDIAN TEXTILE COMPANY
WELSPUN ANNOUNCES
PLANS TO INVEST IN
ETHIOPIA

The company based in London and
Amsterdam has many branches
across the world and the factory it
built in Ethiopia is its 90th factory,
Polman said.
The factory has created 100 jobs
and more that 500 participate in the
distribution of its products, he
further added.
According to the CEO, Unilever
wants Ethiopia to be included in a
commission which is established by
its initiation to assess the negatives
impacts the Global Climate Change
Convention has on trade activities.
Prime
Minister
Hailemariam
Dessalegn said his government will
support the investment expansion
plans of the company. Ethiopia is
also willing to become a member of
the commission and ready to
collaborate with it, he added.

Welspun India is interested in
engaging in the Ethiopian textile
industry, according to the chairman
of the company.
Prime
Minister
Hailemariam
Dessalegn has held discussion with
B. K. Goenka, Chairman of the
company, on the sidelines of the
Davos World Economic Forum.
The chairman said on the occasion
he has realized that there is
favorable investment environment
for the textile industry in Ethiopia.
The attention the country has in
particular paid to the industry by
establishing industrial zones has
made him consider investment in
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Ethiopia.
According to Goenka, the company
has a desire to take shades in the
industrial parks and engage in
textile production.
Welspun, the well-known company
for its towels and bed linens, has 2
huge factories in Gujarat, India.
The company was among the
leading 15 companies that supplied
textile products to Europe and the
US in 2013.

CARGO TERMINAL TO GO
OPERATIONAL IN APRIL

The New Ethiopian Airlines Cargo
Terminal, in which 82 percent of its
construction has completed, is
expected to be operational in April
2017, a press release issued by
Ethiopian said.
Up on completion, with an annual
storage of 1.2 million tons for both
dry and perishable goods will have
a capacity to handle eight B747800 freighters at a time.
Upon going operational, the
uplifting capability of the terminal
will be equivalent to cargo
terminals at Amsterdam Schiphol,
Singapore Changi or Hong Kong,

Construction of the first phase only
will cost approximately 150 million
USD.
Recapping the Airline’s performance
in 2016, Group CEO Ethiopian
Airlines, Tewolde GebreMariam,
said Ethiopian was successful in the
concluded
year,
despite
the
challenges posed in African aviation
industry.
“Yet, at Ethiopian, we are very proud
of the new heights Ethiopian has
flown in the year: we celebrated our
70th anniversary, inaugurated the
largest and the finest Aviation
Academy in Africa and a state-ofthe-art In-flight Catering facility
which is the largest in the continent
of Africa, introduced Africa’s first
Ethiopian Airbus A350, and spread
our wings to more countries on 5
continents”, he said
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